OMICRON ALUMNI ASSOCIATION OF PSI UPSILON

BOARD MEETING AGENDA

September 11th, 2010, Psi Upsilon Chapter House, 313 E Armory Ave., Champaign, IL

 

1. Introductions

a. Alumni In Attendance:  Andres Cuadra '04 Alumni President, Bret Coale '01.5 Alumni VP, Justin Kuehlthau '03.5 Alumni Secretary, Paul Palamatam '10, Joe Miller '57, Tom Fox '00

b. Undergrads In Attendance:  Nick Munaretto '12, Sal Palafox '12, Lucas Diehl '12, Nathan Nimrick '12, Chris Cremer '13, Sean Brody '12.5, Phil Zazal '13, Dirk Dekoning '13, Chris Corey '12, Nick Guzman '13, Daniel Amador '13, Kyle Deger '12, Alex Munaretto '12

2. Approval of previous meetings minutes.

a. Minutes approved.

3. Officer Reports

a. President - Andres Cuadra '04

i. Fall Rush notes:  The undergrads were approved to use an $8,000 budget for Recruitment for the 2010-2011 school year.  A $5500 incentive bonus was also authorized to go towards a dorm entertainment system if they  reach 20+ pledges.

ii. Dining Room:  With a full house we need more chairs.  We will be purchasing 17 new chairs for the dining room plus 12 extra folding chairs.  The kitchen staff needs more cups, containers and plates, which will be ordered shortly.

1. The undergrads sit at all tables with some in the living room.  No more buffet style, they serve family style.

iii. Dorm Emergency Exit:  The dorm emergency exit needs to be repaired to ensure safety.  David Kelton is looking into our options.

1. This is NOT a necessary fire escape.  We will get a door that locks permanently, remove the stairs up to the door and put a "Not An Exit" sign up.  We will also get new bars put around the outside landing.  If we ever need to re-open the fire escape we can.  Put a grate over the hole in the bottom of the escape.

iv. Golf Outing:  The golf outing was a huge success this year.  Big rose to Mark Tallungan and David DiPrima for hosting.

1. We made more money than last year.

2. We have extra Psi U Smoking Owl golf balls that we will be selling or raffling off.

v. Red Room:  The red room needs to be completely renovated.  Before this can occur, the flooding situation needs to be resolved once and for all.  Solutions are being researched: cement polishing for the floor and a foundation expert to look at the flooding issue.

vi. Air Conditioners:  AC Units or any obstruction are not allowed in any basement window.

1. In next years contracts and membership agreements this will be a requirement.  In addition, there will be no external AC units allowed on windows that face Fourth Street or Armory Avenue.

b. Vice President - Bret Coale '01.5

i. Homecoming:  October 23rd and 24th.

ii. Homecoming Hotel Rooms:  There are less than ten rooms still available in the homecoming hotel block.  The rooms are available at the Hawthorn Suites, located at 101 Trade Center Drive, in Champaign.  For reservations, call the hotel at 217.398.3400 and request the block under Bret Coale.  

iii. Dues:  Cabbie wanted our alumni to know that "As many of you are aware, finances are very tight these days. While we get through these tough times, we ask that those of you who have not had the opportunity to pay their dues, please do.  We enjoy seeing you come back, and need your donations to help offset our costs.  Homecoming is a great time to reconnect, and we sincerely appreciate your help."  Thanks Cabbie!

1. Bret also reminded everyone that we have a policy of only dues paying members are allowed to eat the free food and drink the free beverages.  This is on the honor system.

iv. Homecoming Football Tickets:  Purchase your Homecoming Football tickets today. You can buy them online here: http://illinipsiu.com/order-football-tickets
v. Undergrad Homecoming Chair:  Kiel Deiger '??

vi. House Condition:  Committed to have the floors waxed and the blinds treated before homecoming.  Bret stressed that the condition is very important.  Some of these alumni have not been back to the house in 10 years and the first impression will make a lasting effect.

c. Treasurer - Matthew Cajda '03

i. Donations: as of Sept 8, 2010 115 guys have given $16,549.  This is 60% toward our goal of $27,513 (167 donors) but we are already almost 70% through the year.  YTD donations average $144 per donor (I just added this calc to the donor history and found that this is the lowest average for the historical data we have...peaked in 2007 at $170 per donor and last year was $157 per donor...this is not a surprising trend given the economic environment we are in as a country but it definitely makes it difficult to reach our goal).  115 donors means that 31% of our potential donor pool has donated so far this year, down from 40% average over the past several years.  If we can get this to the 40% average at our YTD average donation rate, that implies 34 more donors and $4,896, which gets us to 149 total donors and $21,445.  This only gets us to 78% of our annual goal, or $6K short.  Therefore, we need a BIG Homecoming and end-of-year contribution push to raise the $10,964 necessary to reach our goal.

ii. Financial Condition: Prior to semester start, we had just over $100K in cash and $133K in reserves and liabilities (excluding mortgages) so we are basically eating into our reserves by $33K (or 33%).  This is not out of the ordinary for previous years (since we get bulk of our inflows at semester starts but take on renovation work during the summer).  But, to be prudent, I think we need to stop this habit and better maintain our $100K reserve amount going forward.  Also, our current financial condition does not take into account the cost to fix the dorm stairs or any other surprise expenses.

iii. Financial Forecast: Greek Management expects us to have $90K in net income for the school year.  Therefore, we can replenish the reserves and have $57K for summer 2011 renovations, minus any non-payments and plus whatever we can raise from donations.  If we can resume the pace of donations from last year's $25K level for the next 68% of the year (% of year from now until summer 2011 starts) then we can expect $17K of donations for $74K total.  However, if undergrads don't pay their bills and alumni don't contribute donations then available funds drop.  The good news is the house is near full capacity but seeing as we have over $20K in accounts receivable past 90 days due, I think we're bound to have some non-payment.  And since donations have been dropping over the past couple of years, that is another hurdle.  Therefore, I think the likely dollar amount we'll have for renovations is $50-$60K - but I would love for undergrads and alumni to prove my estimate low  :)

d. Secretary - Justin Kuehlthau - '03.5

i. Email List:  Please sign up for the email list if you are not getting the bi-weekly emails from me.  You can join the list on http://www.illinipsiu.com
ii. Joe Miller is on Facebook!
iii. Contracts and Membership Agreement:  The contracts are typed up and ready, but we have NOT yet set the price.

4. Undergraduate Reports

a. Undergrad President - Nick Munaretto '12

i. Doing well.  No big issues.  It's a younger house this year versus last year.  Exec is still mostly Juniors.  Washers and dryers are fantastic.  Entertainment system is great and the speakers are

ii. Internet is terrible.  We need to have someone come in and fix the entire system.

iii. Philanthropy - We need to pick a philanthropy and stick with it.

1. The undergrads would like to see the International office pick a national philanthropy and provide a template for how to put it together.

a. Tom Fox reported that the International Office is trying to put something like this together.

b. Undergrad VP of new members - Lucas Diehl '12

i. 16 people have pledged.  Everyone is helping with Rush.  Everyone is involved and excited about the process.  They went through a lot of the budget in the beginning but have a very large network of recruits.  They are already hosting events for people who only have bids and their close friends.

ii. The new basketball court and grill is phenomenal and has attracted people from neighboring events.  The seating wall is a great addition.  It is used a lot.

iii. 20+ pledges is easily attainable because the class closes October 1st.  Rush has been very laid back and there is no deadline for the number of days after receiving a bid for a recruit to accept.

iv. Scholarship Grant Program has been a big recruiting tool.

c. Undergrad Internal VP - Sal Palafox '12

i. Brotherhood events are already starting even during the rush events.  Chipotle night and Karaoke night are in the works.  Hosting a basketball tournament at IMPE.  Perhaps paintball if there is money left in the budget.

ii. GPA was 3.11 last year and ranked 19 out of 41 fraternities.   O-Board has been hosting study groups in the dining room 7-9pm Tuesday through Thursday.  The dining room is full of members and guests studying.  These study hours let other people in the house that members are not to be disturbed during these times which allows people to focus in the house for a few hours.  This has also helped immensely with rushing when recruits come over to say high and the see the members studying.

d. Undergrad External VP - Dan Amador '13

i. eatcu.com, an online order form for delivery food, is giving $1 to the philanthropy for each order placed with the PsiU code.

ii. 6 exchanges this year and Football Block with Phi Mu.

e.  Undergrad Treasurer - Chris Cramer '13

i. Two biggest issues:

1. People are having issues paying their bills online.  Tom Fox mentioned that Greek Bill is not for house bills and they should not be using this.  

2. Dealing with Kelton is a big pain and he is very slow to respond.

a. Kitchen checks are not delivered on time.  This is a real job for the waiters and they treat it as such.  They should be paid on time.

5. Old Business

a. Convention and Centennial:  A huge success! This was the first event where all active chapters were represented since sometime in the 70s.

i. International office has a DVD of all of the speeches with fantastic sound quality.  We will get this ripped and posted online.

b. Undergrads request money to have the yard service treat the lawn:  Looks like crap, we need a new service.  We will look into this.

i. We also need to have the yard leveled.

c. Speaker system for the dorm:  Approved as an incentive for a 20+ recruit fall pledge class.  It looks like the undergrads should achieve this goal and then some.

i. Luke has 5 or 6 shelf speakers in mind that would be mounted along the ceiling with the receiver in the study closet.

ii. We are looking into creating a graduated system where 20, 25 and 30 pledges will result in different reward levels.

d. New Carpeting:  Looks good and well worth the investment.

6. New Business

a. 2.5 Bathroom Renovation:   Architect options from BLDD and IGW.  Bret Coale recommends that we retain BLDD and provide them a budget range of between $60k-$70k for summer 2011 to renovate the 2.5 floor bathroom and put them to work developing a plan.  If the scope of the project exceeds out budget by plumbing necessity or some other unforeseen issues, we would need to increase the budget and likely move it back to December 2011 or May 2012.

i. Bret started contacting architects soon after convention to look at the two bathrooms in the house.  They are in desperate need of complete renovations.  Stefan Young and Kevin Brooks suggested local firms in Champaign.  Four firms were contacted and two returned Bret's call.  BLDD and IGW walked through the house.  Bret has a better feeling with BLDD and recommends that we go with them.  http://www.bldd.com/
ii. We advised BLDD that we have a budget of $60,000 for the bathroom renovation.  BLDD provided a fee schedule.  Their in house designer would do most of the work, hire a designer for the plumbing and the principal architect would do some work and sign off on everything.  They did Busey Evans in town as well as are building "Residence Hall 1."  An architect who has experience with residence halls would be good to have redesign our bathrooms.

1. The alumni in attendance approved moving forward with retaining BLDD to provide an estimate for the bathroom renovation.
iii. We will have a direct fundraiser for this specific project with help from Tom Fox and the International Office.

iv. We are ending our relationship with Gorski Architects.

b. 2011 Undergraduate Summer Live In:  We would like to discuss with the undergrads at this meeting the possibility of closing the house over summer.  A vote will NOT be taken at this meeting.  Some alumni are not confident that the undergrads are able to maintain and not degrade its condition over summer.  Other alumni have proposed stricter rules and oversight, which can be found in the 2011 Summer Contract available at this meeting or on the website.

i. Outside influence are the people that trash the house.  This is an unfortunate occurrence, but at the end of the day it is the responsibility of the people living in the house for summer.

ii. Bret provided a specific list of things that needed to be fixed.  It was supposed to be fixed, but it never was.

iii. Tom Fox came to campus before Convention and the house was trashed after 1 month of summer.  We had to have a cleaning service come through.

iv. Summer 2011 would be a good time to test closing the house for summer because if the bathroom renovation takes place the plumbing may be off for weeks at a time.

c. 2011-2012 Membership Agreements and Contracts:  Available at this meeting.  The board will vote on a final version with the final price in the coming weeks.

d. Yard service:  The yard looks like crap.  Who is the current provider?  We need a new provider.

7. Announcements

a. Compliance with University and Psi Upsilon International policies concerning alcohol use and hazing – Being a Psi U Gentleman

i. This chapter stresses no hazing and the international office knows it.  We need to continue this tradition.

b. Camp Fires:  Do not have fires directly on the lawn.  Use a fire pit.  This will be put in the membership agreement.

c. Alumni Of The Week - The pledge family of Bret Coale and Mark Tallungan. Bret for spearheading the 2.5 bathroom renovation project and Mark Tallungan for the golf outing.

d. Alumni Pledge Of The Week - Cabbie

